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To: Mr Robert Standfield
National Practitioner Programme (MCP Programme)

Hollyfield House

22 Hollyfield Road

Surbiton KT5 9AL

Dear Mr Standfield

The Competence and Curriculum Framework for the Medical Care Practitioner
Thank you for sending the above consultation document to the Royal College of Nursing of the UK for comment. Insert introductory paragraph.

The RCN has no problem with the development of new healthcare roles which improve patient care per se, but there are a number of contentious issues for nurses arising from the medical care practitioner (MCP) role proposals. First workforce capacity. The original stated intention was to attract people into MCP roles who would not previously have considered an NHS career. For example life science graduates. However this has slipped somewhat and now proposals suggest also targeting existing health care professions including nurses. The problem with this is that it does not solve workforce capacity problems but merely passes the problem from one group to another. Put simply there is no point targeting an already depleted nursing workforce to boost another workforce, for who will then do the nursing?   
There are also issues regarding regulation. There have been suggestions that all those working at the level of an MCP role are placed on one professional register, regardless of their existing regulation and professional registration. The RCN vigorously opposes any suggestion that nurses are moved from their nursing registration to another if they practice at the level of a medical care practitioner. This would in effect put a ceiling on the advanced nursing practice which nurses currently undertake and on which the NHS is dependant to meet targets and patient care standards.   
But a more fundamental question is how ‘new’ these new roles really are? The education and competencies described in the consultation document match those of the RCN approved nurse practitioner programmes that have developed in the UK over the last 16 years and are now well established. We have looked at the competencies suggested for the MCP education curriculum and these match those of nurse practitioners (see Appendix 1 enclosed). Therefore there is little point taking nurses out of NHS service for 2-3 years to ‘retrain’ them in activities that they either are, or could be, doing as nurse practitioners, especially when there is hard evidence to demonstrate the effectiveness of nurse practitioners in patient care. For example a recent Cochrane review
 found that nurse practitioners in primary care had at least equivalent patient outcomes to doctors, and in fact scored higher in terms of patient satisfaction. The substantial investment that will be made in medical practitioner education and training is particularly galling given the proven track record of nurse practitioners. Nurse practitioners deserve, at the very least, commensurate investment and attention from the Department of Health. 
Yours Sincerely

General Secretary 

� Laurant, M. (2005)


Substitution of Doctors by Nurses in Primary Care: Cochrane Collaboration Review
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